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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Inc.
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




Email: lgream@pfgw.org

Website: www.pfgw.net
January 10, 2006
Dr. Richard Hughes

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701








RE:
Hardin County Schools










(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Dr. Hughes:

Please consider the following as a report for projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.  There are four changes in project contract sums on Creekside Elementary School to be submitted for board consideration this month.  



1. LAKEWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

BID PACKAGE “A” SITEWORK (Earth and Energy):

Remaining remedial work consists of:

· Reseeding certain areas in front of the school

· Replacing approximately 17 dead or dying trees.

During the past month Earth and Energy has lowered the fire hydrant that had been installed too high above grade.   Eddie Hawkins anticipates the remaining work will be performed in early spring.

Retainage of $5,000 is presently being held on this project.



2. CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
To my knowledge the school has had a successful opening. There are presently punch list items and close out task to be completed by the various contracts.  The following is a brief description of the status of the various contracts on this project:

Bid Package “A” (Site Work):    Phillips Brothers Construction remaining work includes completion of final grading, seeding, and reworking of top coat of asphalt with related striping.  

Remedial work of asphalt and a review of site grading, grass and landscaping conditions have been scheduled for spring of 2006. 

Bid Package “B” (Building):   McNutt Construction project is substantially complete. Punch list work and transmittal of close out documents is in progress. 

Board Action Items:
The following four change order items are presented to the board for consideration.  They total $1,095.12.

2.1    Add additional three foot wide tack boards in Classrooms.                                                                                                                                                                                             ADD                                       $6,507.00
        

REASON FOR CHANGE:

The School Principal requested that an additional three foot wide tack board be added to each classroom.

2.2    Provide a “Yellow Brick Road” theme design to the vinyl composition tile in the Cafeteria.                                                                                                                                                                                          ADD                                       $1,978.00
        

REASON FOR CHANGE:

The “Yellow Brick Road” theme floor pattern is to complement the “Wizard of OZ” theme of a painted mural for the Cafeteria.

2.3     Miscellaneous Electrical Items:  Provide additional electrical work in the MDF room, additional conduit to building road sign and additional light switching in Gymnasium as itemized below:

               2.3 A   Additional electrical work in MDF room          $2,561.00

               2.3 B   Additional conduit to building road sign             $403.50

               2.3 C   Additional light switching in Gymnasium           $558.00  

                                                                                                  $3,522.50         

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   ADD                                       $3,522.50

        

REASON FOR CHANGE:

Additional electrical work in the MDF Room was requested by the Hardin County Schools technology department.  The road sign was relocated at a greater distance than originally bid creating a need for a longer conduit for lighting for this sign. An additional switch was added to the Gymnasium to provide greater flexibility to the lighting levels in this space

2.4     Adjust project allowances 2 and 3 as follows:

         Allowance 2     Site Utility Allowance:   Credit of ($9,693.58)

         Allowance 3     Building Light Fixture Allowance:  Credit of ($1,218.80)

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   CREDIT                                       ($10,912.38)
        

REASON FOR CHANGE:

This change makes contract adjustments to two of the project allowances.

Bid Package “C” (Division 17):    Central Sound and Electronics, Inc. work is also substantially complete.  Training sessions have been held with school personnel.  Closeout documents are being submitted.        


3.  RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Present plans are to present completed plans to the board in the February board meeting.



4.  JOHN HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL ORCHESTRA LIFT:
No progress to report since last month as reported below:

The lift work is basically complete outside of inspection by theatrical consultant Bill Conner. The Commonwealth of Kentucky elevator inspector inspected the lift recently and the lift passed the load test.  He, however, is requiring that a barrier be placed on the front rail to prevent pinched fingers as the lift is moved from level to level.  Bill Conner is reviewing this issue.

Bill Conner is expected to visit the site in the near future.



If you should have any questions or should you need additional information please call.

Sincerely,
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Larry Gream

c:  
Bill Day,

         David Wyatt

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








PAGE  
1

[image: image3.wmf] 

_1117278489.doc
[image: image1.png]






